Department Meeting

Noon-1:15 • CM 144
April 15, 2009
Meeting called to order at 12:02.  The minutes of the March 2, 2009 meeting and the agenda for current meeting were approved.
Faculty present:  Aasand (presiding), Amidon, Anders, Bassett, Blythe, Cain, Carosella, Crisler, Crismore, Dehr, Fleming, Glazer, Hile, Huffman, Hume, Kalamaras, Lin, Minton, Roberts, Rumsey, Simon, Stewart, Webb-Sunderhaus, Weller
Guest:  Rachel Cochran
Information items:

· Congratulations to faculty for their recent accomplishments:  George Kalamaras (ORES Grant-in- Aid- for-Research); Michael Stapleton (successful Chicago Shakespeare trip); Hao Sun (for appointment to  a journal’s editorial board); and the entire department for a great year.
· Shante’ Howard spoke with the faculty about book orders and the reasons behind the deadlines.  If you have questions about your order, please speak with or email her.
· An informational workshop for those interested in the process for going up for promotion from associate to full professor will be April 15 and April 23 at 1 p.m.
· The college is requesting five representatives from the department for the A&S Council.  As one of the largest departments in the college, we are being asked for a number of representatives.  This council is a body already in place, but one that has been allowed to lapse over several years.  Several faculty volunteered and will confirm their availability after the department’s committee election process.

· Ivy Tech and OAA will be hosting the Academy for Instructional Excellence  this July 26-30th at Turkey Hill State Park.  See Hardin Aasand if you are interested in participating.
· On April 18 there will be presentations given by A&S honors students.

· Writing instructors are encouraged to return to Deb Huffman the surveys regarding areas with which they would like help and feedback.

· David Predina and Millicent Lawrenece, a graduate and undergraduate English student, will be giving presentations at the Research Symposium at IPFW on April 25.

· Confluence will be printed soon.  Copies will be available for $3 each.

Ongoing Business:

· In regards to the full professors committee taking up the standards for promotion from associate to full professor:  Hardin Aasand will email copies of the current standards to the full professors.  He asks that they respond via email.  John Minton will chair any face-to-face meetings.
· Faculty discussed whether or not to offer Bruce Busby the opportunity to go up for tenure.  It was moved, discussed, and approved that the opportunity to move into a tenure-track position or granting of tenure would not be offered.
New Business:
· 2009-10 Committee elections are ongoing.  Ballots are due by Thursday, April 16.  The committee will be meeting on April 17 to make assignments.
· Discussion of marketing the department and fundraising was moved to the next meeting.

Items from the Floor:

· None.
Adjourned at 1:07 pm
Next meeting:  Fall 2009
